
PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF OREGON 

INTRAOFFICE CORRESPONDENCE 

 

DATE: September 24, 2021 

TO: Caroline Moore 

FROM: Scott Gibbens 

SUBJECT: Verification of PacifiCorp Schedule 272 Rates Effective June 11, 2021.  

Compliance Filing Advice No. 21-012. 

 

In Order No. 21-146 entered May 11, 2021, in Docket No. UM 2163, (The Order) the Public 

Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission) adopted Staff’s recommendation to set a cap on 

individually negotiated, resource specified, REC purchases where the Company also procures the 

underlying energy of the resource. In response to The Order, PacifiCorp submitted its 

Compliance Filing Advice No. 21-012 on June 4, 2021. 

Advice No. 21-012 denotes the temporary limitations on Schedule 272 which are to be in place 

until the conclusion of an investigation into the Schedule.  

Staff filed no information requests as the filing included all requisite documents to perform the 

analysis and review. Staff further finds that all of the revised sheets are correct. 

 

Based on the review of PacifiCorp’s application, Staff concludes that the proposed revisions are 

consistent with Order No. 21-146. 

 


